## Avon and Wiltshire **NHS**

## Mental Health Partnership NHS Trust

Ian Singleton
Assistant Coroner for Wiltshire and
Swindon
Wiltshire & Swindon Coroner's Office
26 Endless Street
Salisbury
Wiltshire
SP1 1DP

Jenner House Langley Park Chippenham Wiltshire SN15 1GG Tel:(01249) 468214 Fax:(01249) 468073

RECEIVED

/6 MAR 2015

3 March 2015

Dear Mr Singleton

Thank you for sending me a Prevent Future Deaths report regarding Richard Jones deceased following his recent inquest.

Your report was considered by our Critical Incident Review Group, which is chaired by my Medical Director, on 2 March 2015. It was decided that to best explore the issues you have raised, we should conduct a root cause analysis investigation jointly with Salisbury District Hospital and the Armed Forces. This will enable staff from the different agencies to collaborate and identify the best solutions to the problems you have raised concerns about, to include a review of any relevant policies and procedures.

I will happily update you on the outcome of that joint work in due course.

Thank you very much for bringing your concerns to my attention.

Yours sincerely

Iain Tulley Chief Executive

> Chair Anthony Gallagher

Trust Headquarters
Jenner House, Langley Park, Chippenham, SN15 1GG

Chief Executive lainTulley